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Detterman, Mark, Env. Health

Subject: RO0000339_Electro_Coatings
Entry Type: Phone call

Start: Fri 8/26/2011 4:02 PM
End: Fri 8/26/2011 4:02 PM
Duration: 0 hours

After series of voice mails over the past week plus; make contact with Norm Ozaki.  An NOV was issued in July 2009 but 
Norm references a NFA letter from Susan Hugo dated May 14, 1998; which I subsequently find in file.  The NFA appears 
to have been a “temporary” measure to meet a pending financial transaction, and note it references a closure package to be 
generated and sent to the RWQCB for closure concurrence, before final closure notification.  Ron Silberman, current 
owner of the site, nor Norm do not have a copy of that document and want to followup on it.  I also note that we don’t 
have that document, or RWQCB concurrence.  We (collectively) don’t know if it was not agreed with, or if it was not 
generated and sent for concurrence.  I will put this site on my list, it has relatively low priority; however, I have heard the 
“squeaky wheel” and will attempt to work it in between the high priority faster action sites.  I’m not sure how this can 
spin as closure is generally to today’s standards, rather than 1998 standards.  I suggest he might try to see if the RWQCB 
actually has paper files for the site; it might be there, but also suggest that as a cost savings they could wait to do that until 
we respond; either or…  Norm says the building that was moved was NOT placed over the former UST location as noted 
on maps associated with the file, just off of the location, so access might still be possible. 


